
Burngreave New Deal for Communities

Health Theme Focus Group Meeting

St Peters Church Hall, Lyons Street

7th February 2005, 6:00 pm

Minutes

Present: Ophelia Clarke, Emma Cawley, Alison Frost, Greg Harrison, John Lawson, Gary McCulloch, Richard Tasker, Stephen Cooke, Jasmine Warwick, Irshad Akbar, Bangor Bensali, and Sue Shaw 
In Attendance: Magda Boo & Roy Sinclair

Apologies: Norah Brown and David Emmas.
	No.
	Agenda Item
	Discussion
	Action

	1.
	Welcome & Introductions
	The attendees introduced themselves to the group. 
John Lawson was chosen to Chair this meeting.


	

	2.
	Minutes of Previous Meeting & Matters Arising


	The minutes are to be adjusted to add ‘support’ to consensus on the final page.
There were no matters arising. 

Steve Cooke mentioned at O/A stated Yr 5 funds are overspent.

Magda informed the group that we need to proceed as usual in developing the Year 5 Delivery Plan although this plan is, as always, subject to Government Office approval.
Steve also mentioned; Health has the smallest budget and they should work to increase this.

Magda agreed stating; she will work towards improving this.


	

	3.
	Carers Proposal
	Magda explained, the last meeting regarding this issue was insufficient as the issues were complex, this called for an additional meeting which took place on 12th January. Magda’ notes from this meeting were passed to the group. It was also mentioned that we need to discuss progression with Social Services and the other groups.  Magda explained she had drafted a RIF with some ball park figures to assess how the project would look and went on to explain the BNDfC approval procedure (especially under 50K approval). Magda suggested that the group look through this RIF and pass back their comments.

Members stated; People have statutory rights to mainstream services, providers have to supply services/ provisions.

Steve Cooke: Costs - staff is half of the project cost

Outcomes; 200 assessments completed per quarter seems a lot.
Magda informed the group that she would take another look at these figures and adjust, which would mean the project would probably be longer than 6 months (3 assessments per day).

A member added that lead in time will be required for the start of project. It was also mentioned that we initially need to identify carers and links to support organisation and assess what type of care is provided.

John Lawson stated; it will be difficult to identify 500 people, and will therefore be a slow process.

Richard Tasker informed the group that he needed to discuss in kind funding with Magda and that we need to start identifying carers from now, who aren’t accessing mainstream services. Richard stated; we need to put in an application that provides for peoples needs.
Steve asked if the people would be means tested
Richard responded with yes as this is part of City Council requirements, people need to be aware of the costs.

John a more in depth meeting is needed to progress this with carers group present. 
Irshad asked if PMC could be invited.  Both John and Magda agreed stating if any others wished to attend to inform Magda.
The group ENDORSED the progression of this RIF.


	Magda
PMC to be invited to next carers meeting



	4.
	Institutional and Residential Care
	Greg Harrison distributed his paper to the group for their perusal before discussions began.

Enhanced Care program: ensures people get the help they need, if people are on this program.  Lots of others out there, i.e. Bed & Breakfast’s etc, those that aren’t in the care system but should be. 
Magda’ Personal View – Approaching mid-point in a 10 year programme we should not be looking at pure research but ‘action’ research (researching while doing) so that there is some delivery of service and real improvement in quality of life for residents. Magda expressed her concerns regarding previous information gathered adding this proposal could link to existing New Deal projects.
Irshad thought that we had done enough research and a strategy needs developing to aid these people.

Steve stated; we need to look at getting people out of care facilities as well as additional support in them.

John informed the group of a possible diverse ethnic team to progress care in Burngreave.

Alison (Pitsmoor Surgery) informed the group they are already aware where most of this client group are.
Gary mentioned, on a strategic level this needs to link with mainstream services, adding he likes the idea of a team to work on this issue.

Greg asked if he should take back the proposal and make changes.
The group responds with a yes.

Alison offered her assistance regarding the setting up of a “Team” to progress care issues.

Magda informed the group that 6 months was a realistic timescale to develop a proposal with New Deal.

Greg asked if NSPCT would be interested in managing this project.

Gary stated he would consider this.
Steve questioned if Sheffield Carers could be utilised to give a whole new perspective.

Magda informed the group that it would not be fair to expect current projects to manage a new ones, as there are issues regarding the workload and capacity.

The group wanted to know what was next on the agenda for this piece of work.

Greg informed the group he would like to meet with  members of this group to progress.
Alison agreed to meet with Greg regarding this issue.

	

	5.
	Choosing Health
	Gary McCulloch presented.   
Gary informed the group of ‘Choosing Health’ the Government policy.  Smoke free/ substance misuse etc. The group was informed Government Office had not yet provided Delivery Plan for this. Gary went on to say Burngreave does not qualify for some funds as it’s not ‘spearhead’.  With regards to ‘Training for Health Advisors’  Burngreave currently has this service and will probably be able to move quicker on this than others.

Recruitment:

Cadetships - Gary is looking into this type of model, as well as tackling some of the ailments people suffer from locally.

Alison asked about mental health.
Gary stated mental health is mentioned in paper to be passed to group.  
Members asked if ‘Cadetships’ and ‘Graduate Mental Health Workers’ were the same thing. 
Gary confirmed this.
Magda informed members that when thinking of visions it is important that people are aware that public health requires high levels of spend.

Steve stated; anxiety and depression are the main concerns of residents.

Jasmine informed the group of an upcoming event regarding public health on March 17, 2005 in the morning at the Mega Centre, to see how different sectors can work together to provide better services. Display spaces are limited those requiring space need to be quick.

Gary’ papers were passed out to the group for their information (2 papers). Gary proposed he refine these papers by working with local groups taking into consideration the comments made at this meeting, then, bring back to this group for further discussion and endorsement. 
The group agreed.


	Gary to come back at next meeting with changes


	6.
	Year 5 Delivery Plan
	Magda informed members, this was just a list of projects under this theme, she then went through this paper with the group.

Magda also informed the group that the draft plan would be ready by the end of February and March 17th should see the ‘Final Draft’.
Health Spend will be in the region of £600k - Projects with community endorsement were about £100k of costs.


	

	7.
	A.O.B.
	Irshad asked about the Pakistani Muslim Centre’s project funding.
Magda informed Irshad that these issues are not usually discussed at this type of meeting and would normally be discussed in private with the Project Sponsor to protect projects from unfair scrutiny. As Irshad confirmed he wished this to be dicussed openly,  Magda explained to the group that there had been an issue about whether or not to pay the project for work undertaken as the project had not been operating in Burngreave or with the requirement for 80% BNDfC beneficiaries. This was not a decision that is taken by a Theme Manager so it has been referred to the Executive for a decision. Magda’s recommendation however was that the project should be paid and we should move forward positively and support the project to perform.
Burngreave Drug Project Update

Sue Shaw informed the group that the project had been without management for 3 months.  New staff are now on board with more to follow.  Premises procured in Waverly House by the end of March all staff will be based here eventually.  The project is to be promoted/advertised within the community. Complimentary Therapies will be delivered at the end of March from ASHRAM. A 2- 3 months advertising campaign will ensue.

Ophelia mentioned Burngreave residents were asked to form part of a steering group on drugs, however, she has heard nothing as yet.

Sue would take Ophelia’ details and check.

Greg handed out copies of the ‘Smooth Guide to Mental Health Services’ adding ‘Mental Health Awareness’ training sessions are important and he is prepared to host  these if required.

John informed members that there are vacancies at the allotment.

Ophelia asked if there are any older people groups in the area could the group pass contact details on to her.


	Sue to check records



	8.
	Date & Time of Next Meeting
	Monday March 07, 2005, St Peter’s Church
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